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As always, Some News from National.  

  

Do you know someone who dreams of becoming a pilot or wants an additional rating?   

  

Tell them to apply for an EAA scholarship!  

Through many generous donors, EAA awards more than $1 million in aviation scholarship money via various programs 

each year.   

They can learn more about the scholarship qualifications at EAA.org/Scholarships. The scholarship deadline is November 

1, 2020.  

  

  
  

September 3, 2020 – EAA's annual Wright Brothers Memorial Banquet, which has brought some of the world's 

top aviation personalities to Oshkosh for nearly 20 years, is moving to a virtual online format for this year's 

event on Thursday, December 10.  

Apollo 13 commander James Lovell will be the special guest for the evening, which honors the 117th 

anniversary of the Wright brothers' first successful powered flight at Kitty Hawk, North Carolina, on December 

http://go.eaa.org/CEJ00X0RB0lS0KOl3C2rU00
http://go.eaa.org/CEJ00X0RB0lS0KOl3C2rU00


17, 1903. Capt. Lovell will be interviewed by Charlie Precourt, a former NASA space shuttle commander and 

member of EAA's board of directors, in a program that begins at 7 p.m. Central Time on December 10.  

"As much as we would love having Capt. Lovell and EAA members all together at the EAA Aviation Museum 

as we've had for past Wright Brothers banquets, limits on large gatherings because of the COVID-19 pandemic 

have just made that impossible this year," said Jack J. Pelton, EAA's CEO and chairman of the board. "We are 

grateful, however, that Capt. Lovell has agreed to join us for an online streaming interview session where he'll 

talk about his aviation and spaceflight experiences."  

This December 10 special event is free for all EAA members. EAA members must log in to their EAA.org web 

account and visit EAA.org/WrightBrothers to access the event. A recording of the event will also be available 

on demand for members to view at their convenience. Nonmembers may attend the event by first purchasing a 

one-year EAA membership for $40 at EAA.org/Join, and then creating a member web account at EAA.org.  

Capt. Lovell, a longtime EAA member and supporter of the organization's programs, grew up in Milwaukee, 

Wisconsin. He attended the U.S. Naval Academy and after graduation flew McDonnell F2H Banshee fighters 

off of the USS Shangri-La before attending test pilot school at NAS Patuxent River. In 1962 he applied for and 

was accepted into the second group of U.S. astronauts. The Mercury astronauts were known as the "Original 

Seven," while Lovell and his peers became the "New Nine."  

Lovell's first space mission was Gemini 7 with fellow EAA member Frank Borman, followed by Gemini 12, in 

which he and Buzz Aldrin worked on extravehicular activities and docking. In December 1968, Lovell was 

command module pilot alongside Borman and Bill Anders on Apollo 8, which was the first manned mission to 

orbit the moon. Lovell planned to return to the moon in April 1970, as the commander of Apollo 13.  

With Lovell's crewmates Fred Haise and Jack Swigert, the Apollo 13 mission was to include a landing in the Fra 

Mauro Highlands on the lunar surface. Three days into the mission, an explosion severely damaged the 

spacecraft. Working hand-in-hand with mission control, Apollo 13 improvised a brilliant and safe return to 

Earth.  

Presidential TFR Violations Have Serious Ramifications for General Aviation as a Whole  

Since the dark months immediately following September 11, 2001, when general aviation was all but grounded 

around major metropolitan areas, and EAA along with other aviation associations were fighting for the future of 

personal and recreational aviation, the use of temporary flight restrictions (TFRs) increased in prevalence and 

size. Whereas a presidential TFR was once a three-mile restriction, today they are ten times that size — 30 

nautical miles of restricted operations with a 10-mile no fly zone in the center. The closure of these massive 

swaths of airspace become far more frequent and unpredictable during campaign season, especially in a 

presidential election year.  

While the level of in-person campaigning has been dramatically reduced during this presidential election cycle 

due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the president is still making many stops across the country, often on very short 

notice, resulting in pop-up presidential TFRs appearing in what otherwise might seem like unlikely places. 

Further, in the event that the administration changes in November, both the president-elect and the sitting 

president receive full security protection, thus resulting in even more TFRs.  

Whenever a general aviation pilot violates a presidential TFR, a series of event is triggered across the 

presidential protective service, law enforcement, and the military. It is hard to overstate the seriousness with 

which these security services take incursions to the restricted airspace, and the response ripples from the 

president's immediate protective service members all the way through the North American Aerospace Defense 
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Command (NORAD) system. The offending flight is intercepted by fighters, radio contact is attempted, and 

failing that, flares are released to try to gain attention. Under the gravest of circumstances, if an incursion 

appears to pose an imminent threat, the use of deadly force is an option — albeit the absolute last resort.   

Thankfully, no incursion has resulted in a deadly outcome to date, but violations of presidential TFRs continue 

to happen. It is understandable that many VFR pilots who fly, day in and day out, through a given piece of 

airspace might have no reason to believe that today is any different. But particularly during a campaign season 

when TFRs are more numerous, no pilot should ever assume that there won't be a TFR along their intended 

route of flight. Careful pre-flight planning and checking in with Flight Service should be a part of even the most 

routine VFR flight.  

Each time there is a GA incursion of a presidential TFR, it not only increases scrutiny on our community from 

the security and military services tasked with presidential protection, it hardens that viewpoint that more should 

be done to keep general aviation flights at an even greater distance, an issue that EAA and others have had to 

repeatedly fight against. Furthermore, incursions attract significant media attention as the press are often in the 

midst of, or at least witness to, the scramble to protect the president, drawing first-hand attention to the matter. 

This never fails to paint personal and recreational aviation in a negative light, something none of us want or 

need.  

So please take extra precautions every time you fly, even for the most routine VFR flights, to ensure that your 

intended flight path will not come anywhere near a presidential TFR. Your extra diligence will go a long way 

toward ensuring that the freedom of personal flight is not further impinged upon by those mandated to provide 

protection to our top elected official.  

  

  

  

VIRUS Alert: Know before you go.  

Before attending or traveling to any destination or event listed, be sure and email or 

call ahead to see if the event or destination is open and/or available. Be safe and 

healthy.  

  

  

  

  

EAA Chapter 1625 Chillicothe, OH   Ross County KRZT    

Please check out our Facebook page for the latest up to date information 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2221359754604751/   

We had planned on going to the National Air Force Museum in October for the WWII Dawn Patrol, but Due to current 

world affairs the WWI Dawn Patrol Rendezvous has been postponed to occur in Fall 2021. This will allow time 

to work the requirements for this event and ensure it is safe for their out-of-state participants to travel.  

Currently member meetings are on hold.  If you have any thoughts or ideas please email us at 

Chapter1625ofEAA@gmail.com  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2221359754604751/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2221359754604751/


Locations of our meetings will be posted on the website and on our Facebook page.  Our Chapter dues are          

$ 10.00 year.  Make checks payable to EAA Chapter 1625.  Checks can be mailed to EAA Chapter 1625       P.O. 

Box 476 Chillicothe, OH 45601.  
  

Our new website is up and running.  Thanks to our Website editor Andrew Hale.  The direct link is 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1625  
  

  

EAA Chapter 1629      Marysville, OH   Union County KMRT  
     

Currently meetings are on hold but we hope to start having a few with the social distancing.  

  

 Other events and meetings are also being planned so stay tuned.   
  

We had planned on going to the National Air Force Museum in October for the WWII Dawn Patrol, but Due to current 

world affairs the WWI Dawn Patrol Rendezvous has been postponed to occur in Fall 2021. This will allow time 

to work the requirements for this event and ensure it is safe for their out-of-state participants to travel.  

As always you can visit our website at http://eaa1629.org for the latest up to date information regarding the 

chapter.   
    

Now would be a good time to renew with the chapter if you have not already done so.  You can renew your 

membership in one of three ways:   
    

1. To renew your membership with a credit card or PayPal go to the following link:   

https://eaa1629.org  and click the Join or Renew link on the left.   

2. Mail a check for $10.00 made payable to The Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 to  Marysville 

EAA Chapter 1629   760 Clymer Rd.   Marysville, OH 43040   

3. Bring a check for $10.00 made payable to the Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 or $10.00 

cash (Correct Change preferred) to any of the Marysville EAA 1629 functions.   
    

Andrew Hale   

Marysville EAA Chapter 1629 Vice President   
  

  

  

    Eric Gettel President, EAA Chapter 333             4322 S State Rd        Ann Arbor MI  
48108  
eaa333president@gmail.com  

  

 Calendar of Events   

Dec 8 Holiday Party  
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Chapter 333 GrillVenture 2020: A Pleasant Evening Visiting with People and 
Aircraft  

On July 21 the Flying Stinkers held a cookout timed to coincide with the virtual AirVenture program, 
Spirit of Aviation Week, put together by EAA HQ. About 20 members and guests, and 4 aircraft 
attended. The club provided a hot grilling surface and everybody took care of themselves. Doug Gross 
demonstrated a couple of takeoffs and landings in his gyrocopter. While smaller than the real 
AirVenture, we still had a representative sampling of AirVenture’s diversity including: a high-wing 
homebuilt, a low-wing homebuilt, a beautifully restored vintage aircraft, and a gyrocopter.  
  

  
  

  
 Marc Murawski Van’s Aircraft RV-6A 1997          Nelini Faulkner Globe Swift GC-1B 1948  
  

  
  

Doug Gross SportCopter II 2014                                           Mike (builder) and Hanna (pilot) Rans S-20 Raven 2017  

  

  

  

  IMC Club is hosted by Will Minette every 4th Tuesday of the month at 7pm.   
  

For Sale:  

BEARKAWK LSA WING PROJECT- FOR SALE Includes factory spars, aluminum sheet sufficient to 

complete, plans. DVDs, print outs, form blocks, master form block, etc. Nose ribs blanked and routed, 

and some small parts completed. Bearhawk publications and a dimensioned wing table drawing. Lost 

interest and my flying days are over. A steal at $1,500.00.   

JD Woods. jdvespa@yahoo.com. Or 734 439-7717, leave message.   

      

     



WANTED: Newsletter editor. What you see is what you get. eaa333president@gmail.com  
  

EAA Chapter 50 Sandusky / Huron, OH area  

EAA Chapter “50” 2020 Planned Events.  

September 12th “Galloway Fly In” at the “Ole Mather field”!  

September 19th Board Meeting 10:00 am  

October 3rd EAA 50’s “Annual Oktoberfest” 12:00 (covered dish) 

October 17th EAA 50 Board Meeting 10:00 am November “Fall 

Banquet” time and date?  

November 21st Board Meeting 10:00  

Website:  chapters.eaa.org/eaa50 We 

have some great events coming up for the balance of the year.  

September 12, 2020 back to the Super Galloway Chili event at the “Ole Mather Field”. Then “Oktoberfest” 

October 3 2020.  Your officers are searching for a fall banquet speaker! Anybody got ideas? All suggestions 

welcome!  
  

Well congratulations go out to Roger Munsterman and other members who have restored 

the wind Tee that we obtained when KSky moved to Port Clinton.  
  

We are in the process of creating a historical circle on the "Historical Hinde Airport (88D) that 

includes items of age from area airports. We now have a wind sock from Cleveland Hopkins 

and the Tee from the former Griffing Airport (KSKY)  
  

The home of EAA 50 is becoming more attractive every day. History, History and 

Improvements making us the best in Ohio!  
  

All thanks to terrific "Nifty Fifty" Volunteers!           Pres. Ben   
  

  

  

Beautiful RV 7 Project for Sale, Close to completion  

Kris Leonhardt 419 602 7346   

The RV-7 build project is nearly complete and is available for sale.  
Be flying within a few months, not years!  
All new Aero Sport Power O-360 engine, Hartzell C/S prop, full custom IFR Garmin/Dynon panel, autopilot, custom leather 
interior.  
Selling at $20k below materials cost.  

http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa50
http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa50
http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa50


 

  

  

                                            Fort 

Wayne, IN  

  

  

September Events:   

**Face Covering Required—   

9/10 at 7 pm—Field trip to see two homebuilt planes at FWA. See Pres. cor-ner for directions.   

9/12—9 am—1 pm—Young Eagles at Smith Field (KSMD)   

9/17—9 am—1 pm—Young Eagles at Kendallville Airport   

Thursday, Oct. 8, 7:00 pm- —Chapter Get Together—Location to be an-nounced.  **Face 

Covering Required—  

  

Thursday, September 10, 7:00 PM – Tentative field trip to see the RV-12 that Ryan and Sheri Stark have 

completed- More info soon on this trip to FWA.  
  

Saturday, September 12 – Young Eagle Rally at Smith Field, Hangar 2  9 AM  

  

Please check website to confirm all events  

              

              

              

  

              

  



  Flyro-Gyro Coming September 19, 2020  

Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA Chapter 1252) Annual Flyro Gyro.  

Elyria Airport (1G1) 10800 Middle Ave, Elyria, OH.  

September 19, 2020. Event runs from 10am – 2pm.  

Fly in or Drive in. This is a FREE fun family event. Learn about careers in aviation. Talk to pilots about flying 

and their airplanes. Depending on the COVID situation Free Young Eagle Airplane Rides for kids 8 to 17 

may be available. A parent must be present.  

Gyros and Hot Dogs available.  

Contact Vicki Koziol at 440.236.6594 or vickikozz@gmail.com  

  

Congratulations Chapter 1252 on reaching the Bronze Chapter Recognition level!  

This program was created to recognize chapters that have demonstrated outstanding commitment to general aviatio 

Whether you are a long time member or just come for the programs – Welcome!!  

EAA Chapter 1252’s motto is Builders, Flyers and Dreamers, and that is just who we are!  

Our members range from active pilots to people learning or wanting to learn to fly, to individuals and 

groups building projects, and to those simply interested in aviation.  

Come see what we're all about. 

Welcome!  
  

  

  

 Chris Feaster, President  

Future Events/Airport Usage  

Many of the events for 2020 have been canceled or postponed due to COVID 19 and ideas were discussed  

for the future of the airport and ways to bring more citizens to its grounds.   

Wilbur Wright Fly-In (Postponed till September 20th) Hagerstown 

Fireworks (postponed till the fall)  

EAA Chapter Fall Fly-In Weekend (Date TBD for 2020)  

Boys Scout Aviation Badge camping weekend was discussed  

RC Club youth flying events was discussed  



The Chapter also stated that we currently don’t have an accurate system for measure the airplane traffic at 

the airport.  While there is a log that pilots are asked to fill out, many pilots don’t exit their aircraft when  

landing or using the field.  It was suggested that a trail camera system be set up to track the daily traffic of  

the planes.    The possibility of holding other events at the airport was also discussed.   

September Breakfast Update  

Saturday September 12  

Due to an unforeseen illness, our Speaker Gary Quigg will not be able to give his Amelia Earhart 

Presentation this Saturday, September 12th at KRID Richmond Municipal Airport. We will still be 

having our fly-in breakfast and hope everyone can still join us. We will try and re-schedule when 

possible. THANKS for understanding and sorry for the short notice.  

Reminder: Our friends at Nulltown are having their annual hog roast BBQ picnic Fly-In. Feel free to setup a tent 

and camp during the weekend.  Friday Sept. 11 – 13  2020 Nulltown Fly-In   Connersville, IN  

  

  

  

  

  

IAC34 is going to run the Ohio Aerobatic Open, 15-17 October at Bellefontaine, Oh (KEDJ).  

Interested EAA members who want to come watch or volunteer should contact our contest director, 

Bennett Petersen: bennett.petersen@outlook.com.  
  
  
  

   Welcome to Women in Aviation, Cleveland Chapter, we are a chapter of Women in Aviation International. 

Established in 2013 our goals are to provide mentoring, outreach, and support to women in aviation while promoting the 

aviation industry as a whole. All women and men are encouraged to join us and share in our interest of all thing’s aviation.  

We would love to hear from you so feel free to contact us with any questions at wai.cleveland@gmail.com  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT   

2020 Virtual Girls in Aviation Day  

Due to COVID19 and in compliance with WAI International guidance, all 2020 Girls in Aviation Day 

events including our 3rd annual Girls in Aviation Day will be held virtually. The date is 

September 26.  

As plans come together, we will announce the times and activities for the virtual event.  

https://waicleveland.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19964609f344edec0ad8e16f0&id=211a5eade4&e=a54c828193
https://waicleveland.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=19964609f344edec0ad8e16f0&id=211a5eade4&e=a54c828193


For current updates and to register please visit this link.  https://www.wai.org/giad  

WAI-CLE Survey - Interest in a Mentoring Program  

WAI-CLE is considering starting an aviation mentoring program. Are you interested in being part of this as a 

mentor or mentee? Please visit the link below to complete a brief survey. We will contact you if there is enough 

interest to begin this program.   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeNrrYxOKUE926BjSwRtjMMwwn9s0O2bhLpHNdqfkivKnWY 

BA/viewform  

  

            5465 E. Airport Road    Mt. Pleasant, MI 48858  
  

Visit our Facebook Page at “EAA Chapter 907” for the latest updates on Chapter activities.  Visit 

our Web Page at “www:907.eaachapter.org” to view more pictures of Chapter activities, photos, 

and newsletter archive  
  

  

   

  

EAAChapter 373 Richmond, IN     

New Castle/Henry County (KUWL) Fly-in is tentatively set for Saturday Sept.12.   
  

We will keep you posted with event updates.  

  
  

EAA Chapter 421 Urbana Ohio  

Monthly Chapter Gatherings:  

First Saturday of Each Month at 10:00 am  Grimes Field Airport - I74, Champaign Aviation Museum, 1652 N. 

Main St. Urbana, OH 43078  

  

Chapter Contact Information:   President, Mark Curtner           937-726-1244 or mcurtner@ohiohipoint.com  

EAA Chapter 382 – Beavercreek, OH   

Meetings: Every 3rd Thursday 7:00 PM     

Location:  Greene County Airport, Term Bldg.   140 N. Valley Rd Xenia, OH 45385  



Young Eagle Rally’s  September 26  

  

  
YankeeAirMuseum.org     (734) 483-4030  

    At East Side, Willow Run Airport  

47884 D Street Belleville, Mi 48111  
  

  
  

  

Extended hours to give visitors more time at the Museum!  
  

We know getting to the Museum during business hours can be tough so we are extending our hours 
until 8:00pm, once a month, to allow guests to arrive after dinner, after the larger tours have left, 

and maybe even after date night starts.  
  

The Museum will be staying open late for you on:   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ukqpoau31yTnm6eR-lCbdBtOuFj8C_Mnemk27sGaznBh8uO8N393XWhh-Nbd1lkxJIeVLEL6u7jRVigCewFgU2-eZjeH7mXAb_gtCIqchHftzLUCY_CuNfCdqlaecBLIoo2p21FwBZEhlgabKPedOQ==&c=-ZkSXU18_-wHBTKnZCw2t91helpRluztE1GSjiFYk71OlpDBPNtm7Q==&ch=W7epAjyDw3LIGyzocd4Ly4fgqcHMR8PVJLoF3Uu2FLFBlYmR-NENUw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ukqpoau31yTnm6eR-lCbdBtOuFj8C_Mnemk27sGaznBh8uO8N393XWhh-Nbd1lkxJIeVLEL6u7jRVigCewFgU2-eZjeH7mXAb_gtCIqchHftzLUCY_CuNfCdqlaecBLIoo2p21FwBZEhlgabKPedOQ==&c=-ZkSXU18_-wHBTKnZCw2t91helpRluztE1GSjiFYk71OlpDBPNtm7Q==&ch=W7epAjyDw3LIGyzocd4Ly4fgqcHMR8PVJLoF3Uu2FLFBlYmR-NENUw==


 September 
16 - October 14    

  

  
  

  
  

  
  

http://www.eaa67.org/              

  

EAA Chapter 67 normally meets the first Monday of every month at 7:00 PM at the 

Noblesville Airport.  

There is often a pitch-in at 6:30 PM prior to the meeting.  

A business meeting takes place at 6:00 PM before the pitch-in and is open to all. Visitors 

and Guests are Always Welcomed  

 

September: open. October: Family Day. November: Brian and Allan will have chili. NOTE - 

Please consider volunteering to help with this. I believe the pitch-in is a great opportunity to 

visit, network, and getting to know people. Simple things like a stew, casserole, burritos, 

potpie, spaghetti, soup, lasagna, and chili are great. And all of those have nearly infinite 

variations. We reimburse you for the raw materials. Talk to me if you would like some 

guidance.   

  

 

Program 7:00 PM   

  

  

 

Dates 2020   

  

 

                    

http://www.eaa67.org/
http://www.eaa67.org/


Sat/Sun, Sept 19-20     BBQ Bash for SMA Support - Glenndale (8I3).  

Sat, Sept 26      Young Eagle - EAA Chapter 67. Logansport (GGP). From 8:00 AM to TBD.  

  

  

President: Nick Boland, 317-877-6425, eaachapter67@gmail.com  

Noblesville Airport (I80)  

14782 Promise Road  

Noblesville, Indiana 46060  

  

                      
               VISIT OUR WEB PAGE!  

www.eaa582.org  

  
  

PLANES AND COFFEE!  

Saturday September 19th, 10am EAA 

Chapter 582 Hangar  

KTDZ - Toledo Executive Airport  

Good Friends - Good Coffee - Good Conversation Fly 

In or Drive In!  

TOLEDO EXCUTIVE AIRPORT – KTDZ – UNICOM 123-05 – WX ASOS 121.575  

(There also may be some donuts!)  
  

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE HANGAR?  

Check out our webcams!  

http://eaa582.org/ChapterCams.html  
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         2020 EAA Chapter 846—Calendar of Events   

        
Thursday,   EAA Chapter 846  September chapter  7:00 PM   
September 10, 2020   Monthly Meeting   meeting will be held in  

the chapter hangar  
#M1 at Skypark   

         

Project for Sale   
CORBEN BABY ACE D project for sale. $10,000 invested. BEST OFFER. Fuselage, stabilizers, elevator, rudder all powder 

coated, covered, and painted. Wings from a previous flying aircraft. 1 wing stripped, varnished ready for cover. Second 

wing needs to be inspected and covered. New tires, fuel tank. Continental A65 engine. 2195TT Email best way to contact. 

Contact owner, located in Ohio. mgailton@gmail.com 440-725-9190   
Pictures here: https://www.dropbox.com/sh/b871nml493wtx8w/AAARwgQf3P4hq7PaVg7gzjaWa?dl=0  

  

  

  

   

RV-9A Project for Sale   
RV9A FOR SALE. Tail complete with electric trim. Wings 85% complete. Tanks finished. Fuselage skins riveted 

with turtledeck skins in place. Cockpit and baggage area installed. Save time and money. $22K.  Call Ron at 

330-780-8209  

    

A weekend at SwankOSH   Despite the disappointment of not going to AirVenture this year, we came up 

with our own version and by all accounts had a pretty good time….  

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/b871nml493wtx8w/AAARwgQf3P4hq7PaVg7gzjaWa?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/b871nml493wtx8w/AAARwgQf3P4hq7PaVg7gzjaWa?dl=0


  
  
More photos from the fly-in/camp-out can be seen at   https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/photos  

  

See, this is what happens when you put your mind to it.   Thanks for sharing this with us!  
  

  

  

Flight of a Lifetime for chapter member  Paul Reidy in a Mitchell B-25   
Paul had an opportunity to fly a Mitchell B-25 (Old Glory) from Florida to San Diego and watched 
as it was hoisted onto the USS Essex. The aircraft was now enroute to Hawaii for the 75th 
anniversary of wars end. Paul says, “It was a real honor for me to be a part of it”.  
  

  
  

      
  

          

       

    

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/photos
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/photos


This had to be an awesome trip for Paul!  Thanks for sharing and congrats on the wonderful 

trip!  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Join us in supporting EAA  

  

This has been an unprecedented year, and the impact on the aviation industry as a whole and EAA in 
particular has been significant. To help our friends in aviation, The Sporty’s Foundation has created a 
matching gift initiative: for every dollar Sporty’s customers donate, up to $25,000, we’ll match it, with 
100% of donations going to EAA. Our goal is to raise $50,000 for an important cause.  
  

Your donation will help EAA continue to provide quality programming that will have a profound and 
positive impact on the aviation industry. Sporty's has been a longtime supporter of Young Eagles and this 
program - as well as many other EAA initiatives - is more important than ever right now.  
  

Please donate whatever you can. You might consider an amount equal to your expected ticket fee for 
2020: $36 for a daily ticket, $125 for a weekly, or $196 for a weekly camping ticket.  

  

CLICK HERE TO DONATE  

  

  

 https://www.eaa.org/eaa/support-eaa/sportys-match  

       

http://enews.sportys.com/q/8aiE-lEg4DH0XefiwxhM4IQ3CYzpJ1_LUw4ZcOJcGljZmx5Z2lybEB5YWhvby5jb23DiAyb0djMtFcKxL5D2Wya_gZNMC_HQ
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   International Women's Air & Space Museum  
Friendly reminder the museum is open. We are operating at regular hours. Exhibits are accessible seven 

days a week from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. The office and gift shop is open Monday through Friday from 10 

a.m. to 4 p.m. Research is available only through an appointment.  

Under the governor's orders, we are following protocols to keep our museum safe for our staff, 

volunteers, and visitors. At this time we are not scheduling any tours nor hosting any events. For 

information and guidelines about visiting the museum, please click here. (Please go to the website for 

the link)  

A new order from Governor DeWine includes a mask mandate for the entire state of Ohio. Masks are 

required when visiting the museum.   

If you are in need of a mask, we are selling some! With a big thanks to museum advisor, Teresa, we 

have three different patterns to choose from. Pictured is our Rosie print.    Hot air 

balloons and planes also available. Quantities are limited.  

   

  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DQLEMRwYnpeXEn6JyWqCrD6Rlutg50rPAUs4-_GmNBJomeNCiUWaIOkFGiY2aSoN1X9vWlZUcvbRCtppSXjFiGfv9dXc7XQzThV9b6H5UuiRSuNzyx6ixkRB4LRkK8u2kFmofVPqQOhchQamTJ541D5bvHVfuIgQ4XsPGNU9DJA36ET7CpIHHUBWSdgzbxZ5SAXFpKmmkU9XvbKMmw1MbzS3h81oriV4_c66YMXQNIG9VugUhYhKrg==&c=4h3f7h9pPUVvqFIJSFjzUDUPBL67WcruGefQiyCC8s55wUL1U5j-PA==&ch=clXGuykc4UNm_Fk3K64IwwDTospGI6YHz6skPKQ_YFwDhMkptoCJkQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DQLEMRwYnpeXEn6JyWqCrD6Rlutg50rPAUs4-_GmNBJomeNCiUWaIOkFGiY2aSoN1X9vWlZUcvbRCtppSXjFiGfv9dXc7XQzThV9b6H5UuiRSuNzyx6ixkRB4LRkK8u2kFmofVPqQOhchQamTJ541D5bvHVfuIgQ4XsPGNU9DJA36ET7CpIHHUBWSdgzbxZ5SAXFpKmmkU9XvbKMmw1MbzS3h81oriV4_c66YMXQNIG9VugUhYhKrg==&c=4h3f7h9pPUVvqFIJSFjzUDUPBL67WcruGefQiyCC8s55wUL1U5j-PA==&ch=clXGuykc4UNm_Fk3K64IwwDTospGI6YHz6skPKQ_YFwDhMkptoCJkQ==


Beaver Island, Beaver Island, MI   (SJX)     
The most remote inhabited island in the Great Lakes. Great destination for boating, hiking, biking, camping, 

fishing, hunting, x-country skiing, and more. Fantastic island to fly to, two grass strips and good asphalt. 

Fantastic Glamping. New campsite and relaxing getaway. No fees at the airport for tie down. Selfservice 

100LL. Very friendly place with no crime at all. 2 Airports: Welke (6Y8) and Beaver Island (SJX). 

http://www.beaverisland.net  

  

Sentimental Journey - Flying Legends of Victory Tour, LAPORTE, IN      
LaPorte Municipal Airport (KPPO)  
Sentimental Journey  
  

The Arizona Commemorative Air Force Flying Legends of Victory tour will be stopping at KPPO from August 

10-16 with their B-17!  

Tours are also available of this historical aircraft:  

Monday, Friday and Sunday 2pm-6pm  
Tuesday-Thursday 9am-6pm  
$10/person, $20/family  
Book a flight on this historic plane at https://www.azcaf.org/location/la-porte-in-tour-stop/airbase-flightssection.  

Contact: Diane Schwarz  

Phone: 2193243393  

Website: http://laporteairport.com  
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Van Sant Airport, Erwinna, PA    9N1  

     Van Sant is a classic, grass field airstrip in Erwinna, PA. Bar and Dannie 

Eisenhauer operate the FBO and offer rides in a 1928 Travel Air biplane, a 1942 Stearman, a 1946 Piper Cub 

and more.   
  

Located on the field are some of the finest examples of vintage planes anywhere. Check out the website for 

more info. During the summer they hold a dinner movie night on the last Saturday of the month. During the 

afternoon they give airshow priced plane rides. During dinner there is usually live music with the movie starting 

at dusk projected on to a hangar door. People fly in, drive in, bike in and walk in for this event.   
  

Please come visit. Fun for everyone - adults, kids and dogs! Or fly in any time for a good burger at the Betty 

Boop grill and just sit under the trees and watch the aviation action!  

Contact Information:   
Email: baranddannie@yahoo.com  
Phone: 610-847-1082  

  

   2260 International Parkway   North Canton, OH 44720  330-896-6332  

https://mapsairmuseum.org/  

SEPTEMBER   
SUN, SEP 20 PANCAKE BREAKFAST AND   
VETTS ‘N’ JETS 8 AM - 1 PM   

OCTOBER   
WED, OCT 8 DIRECTOR MEETING 3 PM   
SAT, OCT 10 MEMBERSHIP MEETING 11 AM   
SUN, OCT 25 MILITARY COLLECTORS SHOW   
SAT, OCT 31 TENTATIVE FUNDRAISER WITH MUSIC BY LAFLAVOUR   

NOVEMBER   
WED, NOV 11 DIRECTOR MEETING 3 PM   
SAT, NOV 14 MEMBERSHIP MEETING 11 AM   

DECEMBER   
SUN, DEC 6 SANTA FLY-IN TBA   
WED, DEC 9 DIRECTOR MEETING 3 PM   
SAT, DEC 12 MEMBERSHIP MEETING 11 AM  

  

A note about events   

The first annual Warbird Fly-In scheduled for the weekend of August 15th has been cancelled. The Annual Car  

https://mapsairmuseum.org/
https://mapsairmuseum.org/


Show rescheduled for August 29th has been cancelled as well as the Pancake Breakfast scheduled for August 16th. 

The Craft Beer Fest rescheduled for November 7th has been cancelled. The remaining upcoming events listed above 

are subject to cancellation or postponement based on Governor DeWine’s directives.  Our ability to host events is 

completely dependent on the restrictions regulated by the Governor and the status of the Covid-19 pandemic.  
Please call MAPS or check our website, Facebook or Instagram for any updates on the events above if 
you are planning to attend.  

If you have never been to the MAPS Museum, I recommend going.  It is a fun place to visit.  Something for 

everyone here.  Lots of fun.  You can either fly in or drive in.  Very nice pleasant group of people working 

there.  They have a great giftshop also.  Be sure to sign up for their newsletter!  

  

WACO Historical Society  

1865 South County Road 25A        Troy, OH 45373  

(937) 335 9226               admin@wacoairmuseum.org  

  

WACO Homecoming fly-in     Thursday-Sunday, Sep 17, 2020 - Sep 20, 2020 (10:00 AM. -- 6:00 PM.)  

Admission:  

Adults: Daily $6.00, Weekend Pass $10.00 • Students: Daily $3.00, Weekend Pass $6.00 Child 
(under 4) free  

General Aviation fly-ins welcome, admitted free!  

Troy, Ohio: WACO Field (1WF)  

Contact - John Schilling   

Phone - 937 216 5025   

Email:  John.schillingwaco@yahoo.com  
  
Dear WACO owners, pilots and aviation enthusiasts,                                                                        

This has been a difficult year for all of us but as of today, WACO is planning to hold their 24th annual Fly-In. It will be 

September 17-20 and as always, all GA are invited to attend.  

AVGAS will be available but not as easy as in the past. Mote no longer carries Av Gas. We have contracted with Swift 

fuel. It is a 94 octane av gas that is certified for low compression aircraft engines. If that doesn’t work for you, fuel is 

available locally at Piqua, Phillipsburg and Moraine.   

Thursday evening will be dinner on your own.  

Friday morning is a tour of the Woodland Cemetery with an aviation theme. Orville & Wilbur Wright are buried there, 

along with a number of other aviation people. (Bob & Patty Wagner have a plot and headstone there  - unused of 

course!) We will leave WACO at 10:00 to caravan. We will make a stop at Esther Price Candies and lunch will be at 

Ladder 11. Friday evening at 5:30 will be a gathering at Troy Skypark in Sean Saddler’s hanger. BYOB  

Saturday: On Saturday we will have our banquet in the Willis Wing to salute the pilots who flew in. In order to comply 

with Ohio Liquor Laws, WACO is unable to allow the sale of alcohol on the premises. Therefore, if you would like an 

alcoholic beverage, we welcome you to bring your own beverage. We will be providing water and soft drinks with your 

https://www.wacoairmuseum.org/


dinner. (Social hour 6PM/dinner 7PM/ Auction 8PM) We will also hold a silent auction with some special WACO artifacts 

and memorabilia available. Price for the banquet is $25 per person.   

Lodging: There is a block of rooms at the Fairfield Inn Troy (937-332-1446) $112 plus tax or Hampton Inn $99.75 plus tax 

(937-339-7801). Give the WACO name.  

Cars: As usual, we will have courtesy cars available to get back and forth to the motel and for your use during the 

weekend. We can’t provide a car for every individual pilot, but there should be adequate transportation if we share.   

We look forward to seeing you at the 2020 WACO Fly-In! Please pass the words to all your friends.  

**The plan to hold the Fly-In has been approved by the Miami County Health Department. However, things change on a  

weekly basis. Please call the week before to be sure we are on.    

Response Form  

Please return this form via mail or email (admin@wacoairmuseum.org)  

Name ________________________________________  

WACO year/Model ____________________________  

Number in your party _________  

Address  ________________________________________________________________  

Phone  _____________________________  

Email _________________________________  

_____ Yes, I plan to fly in, arriving ____________________  

_____ Yes, I plan to drive in, arriving ___________________  

_____ Number attending the Friday Woodland Cemetery tour (depart WACO at 10:00 am)   

_____ Number attending the Friday night picnic at Skypark  

_____ Number attending the Saturday night banquet  

_____ I would like to include a donation for the new Learning Center building.  

*RSVP is due  by September .  

Special needs or requests: ________________________________________________________________________  

Mail to:  WACO Historical Society           or     Email admin@wacoairmuseum.org         

     1865 S County Rd 25A                   Call WACO office:  937 335-9226  

                  Troy Ohio 45373                                                 Fax: 937-335-4357   

All Day / Every Day  

NEW! PINCH HITTER CLASS IS STARTING UP SEPTEMBER 23, 2020!   

https://www.wacoairmuseum.org/PINCH-HITTER  
  

Gretchen Hawk, Executive Director  

WACO Air Museum 937-335-9226  

www.wacoairmuseum.org  

http://www.wacoairmuseum.org/
http://www.wacoairmuseum.org/


  

Rough River State Park   

Falls-Of-Rough, Kentucky  2I3        

State park, lodge & lake walking distance from the airport. Good food. Great place to spend an afternoon or 

weekend.  
TRANSPORTATION TO PARK LODGE AVAIL 270-257-2311  

  
   
  
  
  

EAA CHAPTER 284     Due to CDC and health department restrictions EAA Chapter 284 is 

regretfully cancelling its 2020 Taildragger Fly In and Pancake Breakfast  

We have held this event for many years at Red Stewart Airfield (40I), Waynesville OH on Labor Day Sunday. 

The scheduled date for 2020 would have been September 6, 2020   
   

We look forward to 2021.  

EAA Chapter 284’s annual Taildragger Fly In and Pancake Breakfast is traditionally held on the Sunday 

proceeding Labor Day.The date for 2021 is September 5th.  
   

We look forward to seeing everyone next year.  
   

Robert Luken. President  

EAA Chapter 284  
  

  

Order a Customized Apron for your Chapter's Next 
Pancake Breakfast!  

   Custom U.S. Aeronautical Chart 

Apron                                

https://www.chartitall.com/  

https://www.chartitall.com/
https://www.chartitall.com/


A boy’s dream, an aeronautical chart, and a bit of creative magic united in 2015 to create Chart it All.  

Trevor Simoneau, 15, is a student pilot. In 2015, Trevor crafted a plan to finance his future education at Embry-

Riddle Aeronautical University and the cost of AvGas with custom, one-of-a-kind shirts printed with 

aeronautical charts. Trevor is an IB Sophomore at DeLand High School and president of Aviation Explorers 747, 

a club dedicated to inspiring kids of all ages interested in all aspects of aviation. He also works as an aviation 

news reporter for Sun 'n Fun Radio.  

Today, his small family business offers distinctive clothing and gifts with your choice of aeronautical sectional 

charts.  

Your purchase goes a long way to fuel his dream.  

Check out the website for all kinds of aviation items that would make fantastic gifts for Christmas or a birthday.  

They now have Sectional Chart Face Masks and Custom U. S. Aeronautical Chart Face Masks!  
  

  

  

  

If you are a Chapter that would like an article published in the Ohio Region Chapter Newsletter, please 

feel free to submit an article to me.     Also, if you are a manager of an airport / FBO we would like 

your articles also.  Tell us about an event that is going to take place at your airport, a great restaurant 

that is on the airfield for those pilots that like those $100 hamburgers.  

A great place to visit that is close to the airport where you have a courtesy car or that they are willing 

to pick up visitors and take them to the location.  

If you are a local chapter and are willing to transport visitors of your airport to a local event that is 

great.  Let us know and we can post it here.    Afterall, EAA is known for its hospitality.  
  

If someone from your Chapter has a plane, parts, or tools for sale we can include it here.   
  

If you do not want to write an article and would like for me to visit your website / Facebook page and 

gather my own ‘intel’ for an article, let me know.  

  

Be sure to let me know if you have a different person that will be sending articles or to receive the 

newsletter to distribute to your Chapter members.  
  

Please share this with your aviator friends.    
  

I will be starting a comment section so please send your comments as to what you would like to see 

from Chapters and FBO’s.  

  
  

Thanks to all who sent me an article! Also, even if you do not have an event to talk about or an 

upcoming event to let us know about, a human-interest article with pics is also welcome.  We 

love to hear about your members.  Also please start thinking about the September newsletter.  I 

would like the articles for it by September 20th please.    

Thanks again - Darlene Ford  
  


